September 2022 Crooked Lake PTO Meeting
Meeting Minutes:
Present: Sandra Anderson, Angie Siddons, Afton Hooper, Jen Melsha, Nicole Rutt-Livgard, Maureen Ledin, Sam Anderson, Melissa Hayek, Shelly Johnson, Katie Coulter, Julie Petersen, Holly Rosa, Elizabeth (didn’t catch her last name). One person was virtual but we did not get their name. 
Approval of May 2022 meeting minutes: Angie Siddons motioned, Sandra Anderson seconded, motion carried. 
Office Reports:
Walk-a-thon: Angie Siddons (Chair) had done a presentation at the Staff meeting this morning to get information out and build excitement for the upcoming Walk-a-thon. Kicks off this Thursday with the envelopes being distributed to the classes. Angie went over the different handouts that were in the packet. She said there will be a separate flyer being sent out next week about the community picnic taking place on Thursday September 29th from 5-7pm at Crooked Lake Event will include bounce houses, food trucks, inflatables, police and fire. Updates will be posted on the facebook page about the prizes etc. Kids can do more laps at the picnic to earn more toe charms, 2 laps for each additional charm. PTO will provide free popcorn and ice cream. Walk-a-thon ends Thursday, last day to turn in money will be Friday the 30th. Prizes will include: Tickets for Urban Air, Saints tickets, Grand Slam tickets, tickets to East Bethel movie theatre. Top earners win the prize packs. Top class overall wins a pizza party and top class in each grade will get a class party (maybe donuts or popcorn). Angie will reach out to get help to get the track coned off on Thursday, Ms. Ledin mentioned that the teachers usually help coordinate that as well to help facilitate during recess. Talked about the possibility of having the mascot Goldie attend as well. There is a sign-up genius out there for volunteers to sign up. Afton covered the inflatables and bounce house ordered for the event. 
Eveland Farms- (Angie)- Will be held Thursday October 13th from 5-7 pm. This will be mainly a fundraising event for the 5th grade trip to Long Lake to help offset costs for families. We will be charging admission and have food for purchase. There will need to be emails or communication (Melissa suggested a flyer to be sent home with 5th graders) sent out to 5th grade parents to see if they will get a team of volunteers together to manage the event. We can charge what we want and we would give out $1 off coupons for pumpkins. We would keep all proceeds but would have to give Eveland $1 per pumpkin sold to cover the coupon. Eveland has been so great working with us on these events in the past and have been a great help for this year as well. 
Treasurer- Sandra went over the Treasurer’s report and the proposed upcoming events and proposed associated budgets. We hope to raise a minimum of $17,000 for all of the goal items listed for the year. If the funds are not raised through the Walk-a-thon or other fundraisers, we would need to revisit proposed items to see what we can and cannot fund. Sandra is also working with a parent volunteer on the “Staff Love” for providing meals/food for conferences for the night of October 4th . 
Staff Reports
Sam mentioned how great it was to have Angie at the staff meeting and how the handouts were well received, especially the pie chart one about where the money goes. For him, the biggest impact of the events we hold are for community building and making memories for the kids. Sam sent out reminders for conferences in SeeSaw just before the meeting. He talked about the upcoming meetings around the boundary changes and how he has no information at this time about what the impact might be for Crooked Lake. The Anoka meeting was the previous night, Andover meeting will be this Thursday. Staff get a presentation the morning of the meeting and the community that night.  Sam mentioned how Franklin Elementary will be repurposed for 23-24 school year and will no longer be an elementary school. The start of school went well, still a bus driver shortage which can still have impact on transportation times. MAP testing coming up for 2nd and 3rd grade. Welcome to Julie Petersen as the new Assistant Principal! 
Julie Petersen- Map testing coming up, 3rd grade this week, 2nd grade will be next week. Arrivals and dismissal going well and the dismissal times are getting better. 
Mrs. Ledin- Great start of school! New hires have been amazing to work with along with returning staff. Seesaw and Synergy communication are both being used this year until staff is more comfortable with SeeSaw being the primary communication tool. Glad to have better Air conditioning in the building! 4th grade Kindness retreat is back this year and all are excited for it to return! There will be a funding request submitted for that. Also looking forward to the 5th grade field trip to Long Lake.
Melissa- 65 volunteers so far! Lots of requests to help in the cafeteria, helping Kindergartners at lunch and breakfast. Lots of grandparents volunteering. There are about 6 High school and middle school students signed up to volunteer at the walk-a-thon. Clean-up sign up is full! 2 field trips coming up in October. Picture day will be November 11th. Lifetouch is experiencing a shortage of photographers. 
Community Reports:
Jen- Sam had requested a possible year-round shop for Spirit Wear. Jen has a family friend who owns a business like that. She has reached out to them and they do similar school wear to Crooked Lake a would be able to kick back $2 per item to the PTO and they would run the website at no cost. You can also do bulk orders to get a discount. She also contacted other companies for bids. Based on her research, her friend’s company has better prices but we will wait and see what the other companies come back with. 
New Business
Vote in Jen Melsha as the Co-Treasurer – Angie motioned, Sandra seconded, all were in favor, motion passed. 
Funding Request- We received a funding request from 4th grade for their kindness retreat. Youth Frontier comes in with speakers and activities for the kids that focus on kindness. $750 funding request for the deposit, will be revisited at the next PTO meeting once we have completed the Wal-a-Thon fundraiser to see what funds may be available. Very excited to be able to hold this event again at Crooked Lake. Usually held in the Gym as an all-day event. Suggestion to have a movie night fundraiser to raise funds for the Kindness retreat. 
Next Meeting Tuesday October 18th at 6:30 pm
Conferences are October 3-6th
